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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY, TAMPA

WEDNESDAY, FEBRURAY 4, 2015
1:30 P.M. - 3:30 P.M.


MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Nolan Finn, Chair at 1:31 p.m.  



	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  

	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	None

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for December 3, 2014 were approved with no changes (M: Geoit, S: Gutierrez). 

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Joe Parramore announced that he will be getting married at the end of May. The committee congratulated him. 
Nolan spoke about the AIDS Survivor Syndrome Facebook page and the role women have played in helping with the AIDS epidemic. 

	GRANTEE’S REPORT


	Aubrey Arnold reported that we are in the last month of the program year. He recently spoke with our contract manager at HRSA and she said to expect the award later this month. The award may be partial or full, as there have been conflicting reports. Aubrey feels confident that the Ryan White Program is secure and there is level funding.
Aubrey discussed an announcement sent on Friday to local Ryan White Part A providers. Providers were notified that the Part A program has been notified by the state of Florida DOH that they will no longer be supported by CAREWare and that they will have to stop using the State’s version by June 30th of this year. The grantee is working on a procurement to find a new data system with HRSA compliant vendor. This change will impact all Part A’s EMA’s in Florida and the grantee’s office has spoken with the other areas about their plans. The goal of the grantee’s office is that the new system will be user-friendly and will be as seamless as possible. 
Aubrey went through the Grantee’s Response to the Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM) and addressed all findings from the AAM and their plans to rectify the findings. 
Aubrey discussing the ADAP transition of clients to the ACA Marketplace. It has been a slow process statewide with a small percentage of clients who turn out to be eligible to transition. 



	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Demarcus Holden announced that the recent Part B Request for Applications (RFA) closed and awardees were notified. Part B is currently in the process of negotiating contracts and closing out the current contract year. If providers need assistance with the RSR report, they should contact the data manager. 
There will be a new eligibility form beginning April 1st that Part B will distribute to their providers. 

Shelley Taylor-Donahue discussed issues with the ADAP transition of clients and the list from the state ADAP provider. 

All the Part B contracts are now on the Part B year. 



	CARE COUNCIL SUPPORT REPORT
	Lisa Nugent reminded the Care Council that members who receive mileage reimbursement need to have their mileage in before the end of February because the Part A contract year is closing. 

Ashely Richards presented a PowerPoint on the Mother to Child Transmission. 



	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	A. Community Advisory Committee- Brandi Geoit, Chair
The committee met on January 22 and discussed issues with Medicaid insurance plans. The next meeting will be February 26, 2015 at the Hillsborough County Health Department from 2:00pm-3:30pm. 
B.  Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC)- Lisa Nugent, Staff
The committee did not meet in January. The next meeting is March 19, 2015 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County from 1:30pm-3:00pm.

C. Membership –  Tonicia Freeman-Foster, Chair
The committee met on January 26, 2015 at Metro Wellness in Ybor and worked on recruitment efforts including Facebook, ads, giveaways, and attending large events. 
Tonicia presented the following member nomination:

The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation:

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF TERESITA (TERI) FITZGERLAD AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING PINELLAS COUNTY (2015-2018). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

The motion passed by acclamation. 

Tonicia presented the following member removals:

REMOVE LOMIA IRBY AS A VOTING MEMBER OF THE CARE COUNCIL DUE TO POOR ATTENDANCE.
Motion passed by acclamation. 

REMOVE MICHAEL STROBEL AS A VOTING MEMBER OF THE CARE COUNCIL DUE TO POOR ATTENDANCE.
Motion passed by acclamation. 

REMOVE CHRISTOPHER SPALL AS A VOTING MEMBER OF THE CARE COUNCIL DUE TO POOR ATTENDANCE.

Motion passed by acclamation. 

The next committee meeting will be on February 16, 215 at Metro Wellness and Community Centers in Ybor City from 11:00am- 12:30pm.
D.   Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Joe Parramore, Co-Chair 
The committee met on January 8, 2015 and discussing the Epidemiology Report and the Service Priorities. 

Joe presented the following motion:

THAT THE CARE COUNCIL ADOPT THE 2014-2015 DEMOGRAPHICS AND EPIDEMIOLOGY REPORT.

Motion passed by acclamation. 

The next committee meeting will be Thursday February 12, 2015 at 9:30am at the Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater. 

E. Resource Prioritization and Allocation Recommendations Committee (RPARC) – Marty Clemmons, Chair
The committee did not meet in January. The next committee meeting will be February 12, 2015 at the Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater from 11:00am-12:30pm. 
F. Standards, Issues and Operations (SIOC) – Joe Parramore, Chair
SIOC has not met but a tentative meeting date is set for March 2015.  
G.  Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families (WICY&F) – Ashley Richards, Staff
The committee met on January 22, 2015 and is working on planning upcoming events. 
The next meeting is scheduled for February 26, 2015 from 10am-11:30am.

	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT &COMMUNITY INPUT


	Members announced that the new PAC Waiver manual is up for review and can be accessed by going to AHCA’s website. 
Cristian Chandler discussed upcoming bills in the state legislature to routinize HIV testing. 



	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES/ QUALITY MANAGEMENT
	Quality Management (QM) committee discussed the Client Satisfaction Survey (CSS) and the results of a CAREWare satisfaction survey. The next QM meeting will be February 24, 2015.  

Marty highlighted that three people affiliated with the Care Council have been appointed to the Carlos Alvarez Statewide Review Panel to review HIV/AIDS educational materials. Kristen Whitesell, Marty Clemmons, and Lisa Nugent were all appointed to the review panel. 



	ANNOUNCE-MENTS
	Members announced upcoming community events which will be shared through the information share e-mails.


	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 3:22 p.m. 



Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at The Health Councils.
ATTENDANCE LIST: FEBRUARY 4, 2015
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Nolan Finn (Chair)
	X

	Belinda Alexander
	X

	Chirag Amin
	ALT

	Cristian Chandler
	X

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. 
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Brandi Geoit
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Lomia Irby
	

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Joe Parramore
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	X

	Bernard Purnell
	X

	Barry Rodwick
	EX

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Christopher Spall
	

	Michael Strobel
	

	Barbara Szelag
	

	Kristen Whitesell
	X

	
	

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	NA
	

	Grantee Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Floyd Egner
	X

	Demarcus Holden
	X

	Rachel Janssen
	

	Health Councils Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Ashley Richards
	X


ALT= Alternate present
EX = Excused absence
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